
Clark County Leaders Federation Notes 
November 14, 2022 

Loyal City Hall 
  
  

Board Members Present: Lori Hendrickson, Liz Rueth, Jarrett Rueth, Rachel Brost, Alan 
Buchholz, Ryan Brost 
  
Board Members Absent: Iris Vine, Ashley Vine, Nikki Rueth, Ella Raatz, Jacob Raatz 
  
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Seth Harrmann. Being that there were  
several board members absent, elections have been postponed until the December  
meeting. Officers were not in place for this meeting; therefore this was considered an 
“unofficial meeting”. 
  
The secretary's and treasurer's reports were read, with no changes noted. 
  
 Discovery Day was discussed. It will be held December 28th at Loyal High School. Seth 

would like to see 7 sessions available, so far 4 are filled. YQCA will also be offered. 
 Krista Goessel spoke on behalf of the goat project. The goat project would like to have an 

account within the Leaders Federation to use for their income/expenses. This would be 
considered self-supporting and handled the same as the horse project and shooting sports, 
for example. Lori approved and Liz seconded. This will be reviewed again at the December 
meeting when the full board is present. 

 Seth handed out information about the Educational Role of Educators and Leaders  
Federation by-laws. This will be discussed further at the December meeting. 

  
The meeting ended at 7:47 PM. The next meeting will be December 12th at 7:00 PM at  
Loyal City Hall 
  
  
Submitted by: Liz Rueth 
  
 


